

BEEVER NEWSLETTER No.155

OFSTED INSPECTION REPORT

I hope all parents in the school will have now had the opportunity to read the Ofsted report from our recent inspection visit.

The report was a very positive one and reflected the school very well, my thanks go to all the staff, children and parents who have contributed over recent years to making the school what it is today. The main focus going forward with be **improving the** rate of attendance for all our children. Our current attendance level overall is well below national expectations and needs to rise significantly. Ofsted have included this as an action for the school and the guidance being issued from the Department of Education puts a huge emphasis on attendance and there is an expectation that schools nationally must improve. I will be writing to all parents before the end of the year about what our systems and processes for attendance will look like from September.

For those parents who haven't yet seen the report, it is available on the school website and of course on Ofsted's own webpage.

STAFFING CHANGES

We will be having some staffing changes taking place from September with Mrs. Chapman and Mrs. Fox leaving us at the end of this term. Mrs. Fox has not been well for some time and Mrs. Chapman is taking a wellearned early retirement.

I would like to thank both members of staff for their work at Beever and wish them well for the future. I am pleased to report that a new member of staff will be joining us for the new school year with Miss Maxwell taking over Mrs. Chapman's role in Early Years.

The class line up for 2022-23 will be:

- YEAR 6: Mr. Drake & Mrs. Adamson
- YEAR 5: Miss Roberts & Mrs. Khatun
- YEAR 4: Mrs. Revill & Miss Richards
- YEAR 3: Miss Jones & Miss Parker-Grange
- YEAR 2: Miss Cocker & Mrs. Ruffle
- YEAR 1: Miss Bacon & Miss Wrigley
- RECEPTION: Miss Montgomery & Miss Jump
- NURSERY: Miss Maxwell & Miss Rowan

TERM DATES

Summer term

Sports Days:

Lower Key Stage 2 (Year 3 & 4): Monday 4th July @ 2.00pm. Key Stage 1 (Year 1 & 2): Wednesday 6th July @ 2.00pm Upper Key Stage 2 (Year 5 & 6): Thursday 7th July @ 1.30pm Early Years: Tuesday 5th July @ 10.00am

Parent Assemblies:

KS1 & Early Years: Wednesday 13th July @ 10.30am

KS2: Friday 15th July @ 9.15am

Music Concert: Thursday 14th July @ 10.00am. School closes for Summer: Tues 19th July @ 3.15pm

Autumn term

School reopens: Tuesday 6th September

BREAKFAST CLUB

Just a reminder that with the changes in our school starting time, we have also brought forward the opening of the breakfast club to 7.45am. We request that children arrive no later than 8.30am for the club as after this point we cannot guarantee that there will be breakfast available and it won't give the children much time to consume before going into class.

PARENT ASSEMBLIES

As you may notice in the term dates above, we will be holding two parent assemblies before the end of the year. These will be our first opportunities to host these assemblies since before covid, which seems to be an awful long time ago now. For this term I will be splitting up the assemblies into two smaller affairs (Key Stage 2 and Key Stage 1 & Early Years). They won't last as long as before and I hope everyone will have a little more space in the hall.

TWITTER

It is great to see that so many parents and family members have joined our Twitter feed, but it would be great to see more join us. Why not drop by and see what you think.

We can be found at @BeeverSchool and we are sure it will provide another good source of information for you.

SIMS PARENT

We have a convenient new way to share information with you about your child's school life via Sims Parent app. From your smartphone or tablet, download the app from the Google Play or Apple App store - search for **SIMS Parent** or from a PC or Windows phone, login online at www.sims-parent.co.uk